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Message From The Vice -Principal 
 
Dear Families and Community Members, 

  

It’s been a busy few weeks at Thornlea Secondary School as staff and students wrap up course 
work, extra-curricular activities, and special events before the winter holidays. 

 

On the evening of November 22
nd

, the Visual Arts department showcased Night of the Arts at 
Thornlea Secondary School with the theme Celebrating Diversity through the Arts. The event 
featured an art exhibition, a Holiday sale of artwork and jewelry hand-made by students, and 
performances by the spectacular vocal team, “Les Voix.” Special thanks to the students who 
participated in the event and to the Visual Arts department for their hard work to plan the night. 

 

The annual Holiday Music Concert took place on December 5
th
 which included a wide selection 

of musical performances. The Woodland PS Band were part of the concert performances as 
special guests for the night. The evening featured performances from the school band, as well 
as students who played classic guitars and orchestral strings that played a variety of musical 
pieces. Congratulations to all the students who participated in the evening performances and to 
Mr. Chan for organizing the night. 

 

Thornlea Secondary School’s Wellness Initiative Council hosted an event called Wellness Winter 
Wonderland during lunch in the cafeteria on December 12

th
 to promote well-being in the school. 

They decorated the cafeteria with paper snowflakes, put decorative table cloths on the tables, 
and served the school hot chocolate and cookies. Special thanks to the staff and students in-
volved in this event which was much appreciated by everyone in the school. 

 

Finally, congratulations to Ms. Lambert, Ms. Villeneuve, and the cast and crew of the drama pro-
duction Almost Maine which took place between December 12

th
 to 14

th
 in Theatre 219. It was a 

great success and enjoyed by many staff, students, and families every night. 

 

Since this is the last message before the Winter Holidays, on behalf of the administration team at 
Thornlea Secondary School, I would like to wish everyone a safe, relaxing, and enjoyable holiday, 
and a Happy New Year!  

 

Anthony Hu 

Vice-Principal 
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Student Anticipated Absences 
 

If students are going to be away for an  

extended period of time, they must complete  

an anticipated absence form well in  

advance of the absence. 

 

Forms are available in the main office. 

Thank you 
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Hello Graduates  
of 2019! 

 
 

 
The graduation ceremony will be on June 27, 2019  

at Hazelton Manor.  

 

There is a fee of $75.00 to attend the graduation ceremony.  

 

Fee includes the following: 

Venue 

Sound/Lighting 

Décor 

Gown/Cap to keep 

Refreshments 

Programme printing 

 

Make sure to pay your fee via CASH ON LINE and  

include your gown size.  

 

There is a limit of 2 guests per grad.  

 

DEADLINE DATE to pay your fee is: March 31st, 2019 
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On Thursday November 15th there was a collaboration of elementary and secondary students 
who performed at this year’s Quest Conference - The Quest for Well-Being: Making Connec-
tions, Making Commitments. 

 

This group of Thornlea S.S. grade 9’s (formerly from Johnsview Village PS) performed the play 
“Invisible” with the current grade 7/8 students attending Johnsview Village PS. 

 

These students did an amazing job and were key to the success of this amazing performance. 

Myles Anderson, Charlie Daurio, Daniel Duclos, Ashlynn Finley, Lena Gharooni, Roham Hos-
seini, Emily Kim, Junhee Lee, Arshia Mathur, Robin Park, Faith Safi, Elyon Sang. 

 

Well done. 
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Mary Ng our member of Parliament for Markham/Thornhill visited Thornlea S.S. and spoke 
about Youth Engagement to one of our Grade 10 Classes. 
 
Mary is a devoted community leader who has always believed in the power of public service, 
with 20 years of experience in the areas of education, women’s leadership, job creation, and 
entrepreneurship. Our students were excited for the opportunity to have a question and an-
swer period with her, as they learned how they too can make a positive impact in their local 
community. 
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Students in  

Ms. Villeneuve’s 
class building new 

furniture for 
Pharley's 

throughout the 
month of  

November. 

Thank you to: 

George Keylin 

Myles Anderson 

Jai Shah 

Noah Goldberg 
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The students in Thornlea's Physical Education classes 
(Healthy Active Living and Personal Fitness)  

did a great job running in the Salvation Army's  
"Santa's Shuffle 5K" on Saturday Dec. 1 in  

Sunnybrook Park.  Alongside many other "Santa's"  
of all ages, our students demonstrated their improved 

stamina and determination.   
Great job students and staff! 

 

 



 16 

Theatre 219 

Almost, Maine 
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Happy Holidays from the Guidance Department!   
 
The Guidance Team this year consists of: 
 
Mrs. Gail Burdett (Guidance Secretary) Ext. 207 
Ms. Lovleen Rai (French Immersion Counselor/Scholarship Lead/Literacy Lead) Ext 254  
Ms. Viviane Estafanos (Student Success/Credit Recovery/AP Exam Lead/F.I. Teacher) Ext 251 
Ms. Andrea Tse (ESL Counselor/Head of ESL Teacher) Ext 178 
Ms. Julie Scott (Student Success) Voicemail 476 
Ms. Maria Merecoulias (Student Support for ESL students) Voicemail 689  
Mr. Nizam Alkins, Head of Guidance (Counselor) Ext 330 
 
We also would like to announce the process for making guidance appointments. First, please see Mrs. Burdett, 
our Guidance Secretary.  If any student would like to make an appointment with their “area” identified counse-
lor (French Immersion, ESL, Other), they should come to the Guidance Office before school starts (8:30 to 
8:45), during their lunch (11:30 to 12:30), or after school (3:00 to 3:30) to make their appointment. 
 
 
 
The Post-Secondary Institutions (Universities and Colleges) visits have come to an end.  We would like to 
thank our presenters and our students for attending these seminars and asking great questions. A special thank 
you to Ms. Lovleen Rai for organizing all the visits. 
 
 
As for Scholarship information for grade 12 graduating students, please make an appointment to see Ms. Rai in 
the Guidance office. There is additional scholarship information available, please see Ms. Rai for the pass-
word. 
 
Two great websites to find out more information on scholarships are: 
http://www.studentawards.com/ 
 
http://www.electronicinfo.ca/scholarships 
 
Community Service Hours 
We would also like to remind our learning community that there is a process in place for Community Service 
Hours.  All students must complete 40 community hours to obtain their Ontario Secondary School Diploma.  
The Guidance department must approve your community service opportunity before you start your hours.  
Please see your counselor for pre-approval. It should be at a Not-For-Profit organization. 
 
We also would like to announce the approved initiative to all our grade 9 students.  Grade 9 students that com-
plete their 40 community service hours in their grade 9 year will receive a special certificate of completion.  
This is for grade 9’s only. The 40 hours must be submitted into our Guidance Office by Friday June 21st to 
Qualify. 
 
For more information on volunteer opportunities, please come down to the Guidance Office and pick up a 
Community Service Hours form and please take a look at our “Volunteer Bulletin Board” for opportunities to 
fulfill this Ministry of Education graduation requirement. 
 
The Ontario University Application Centre (OUAC) Pin Codes have already arrived.  Over 237 gradu-
ating students have already picked up their Pin Code and are on their way to applying to University. 
Over 105 Thornlea students have already applied and some have been accepted with an early condition-
al offer! 
If a student has not picked up their code, they should come to the Guidance office immediately.   

http://www.studentawards.com/
http://www.electronicinfo.ca/scholarships
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University Applications: 

You can select as many University programs as you would like ($50.00 each), but, you can only choose a max-

imum of 3 programs per University. For example: 

Only 3 choices can be used for all University of Toronto campuses, for example (St. George, Scarborough, 

Mississauga) can have one program each or all 3 at Scarborough or any combination adding up to 3. 

Waterloo University, you could only select a maximum of 3 programs. If you wanted to add a 4th you cannot. 
 
If you need clarification on this process or have questions, please do not hesitate to ask a counselor. 
 
Guidance already offered a College application seminar. If you need further assistance please see Ms. Lovleen 
Rai in the Guidance Office. 15 students have already applied. 
No PinCodes are distributed for College Applications; students will create their own with their Ontario Educa-

tion Number (OEN) at www.ontariocolleges.ca- Students can apply today! 
 

The Deadline for your University Application is January 16, 2019 
(highly recommended to pay on-line with a credit card) 
The next OUAC University grades transmission is scheduled for early February, 2019. 
 

The “Equal Consideration” Deadline for your College Application is February1st, 2019 (highly recom-
mended to pay on-line with a credit card) 
The next OCAS College grades transmission is scheduled for early February, 2019. 
 
We would also like to remind students that there is a process in place for Community Service Hours (CSH).  All students must com-
plete 40 community hours to obtain their Ontario Secondary School Diploma.  The Guidance department must approve your commu-
nity service opportunity before you start your hours.  Please see your counselor for a CSH sheet and pre-approval.  A reminder to all 
grade 12 students; that they should hand in their community service hours by Friday January 25th, 2019. Before the next OUAC/
OCAS transmission. 
 

If students are planning on making a request for a timetable change for 
2

nd
 semester, they should make an appointment with their counselor to-

day. 
 

 
Night School Course registration starts in January 7, 2019. 
 
www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/ConEd/Pages/Night-School-Credit-Courses.aspx 
 
 
Night School E-Learning Course registration has started – register on-line today. (Note: Only if 
you have 3 or less courses on your Timetable) 

 
www.yrdsb.ca/schools/e-learning/programs/Pages/Winter-Catalog.aspx 
 
 
Mr. Nizam Alkins, Head of Guidance and Career Education 

 
 

 

http://www.ontariocolleges.ca
http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/ConEd/Pages/Night-School-Credit-Courses.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/e-learning/programs/Pages/Winter-Catalog.aspx
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Follow us on Twitter 
 

@ThornleaSSYRDSB 
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Calendar of Events 

 

  

 December 10-20   GRAD Photos 

 December 24- January 4 Christmas Break 

 January 7    Back to school 

 January 14-16   EQAO Math 

 January 17    Last day for assessments 

 January 21    School Council Meeting 7:15pm 

 January 24-30   EXAMS 

 January 31    EXAM Review Day 

 February 1    PA Day 

 February 4    First Day Semester 2 

 February 8    DECA Provincial Competition 

 February 14    PHOTO Day 

 February 18    Family Day—No school today 

 February 19    School Council Meeting 7:15pm 

 March 7     Interim Reports Home 

 March 11-15    Spring Break 

 March 25    Thunder Rally 

 March 27    OSSLT 

 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS to you and yours! 


